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DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Monday 7th January 2019 – Classes 1 – 10 return to school 

Thursday 10th January 2019 – Kindergarten returns to school 

 

CLASS 9 CHRISTMAS CELEBRATION  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



What an awesome night!!! I just wanted to say 

thank you to everyone that came to our 

Christmas Celebration organised by class 9 

students. It was such a lovely atmosphere, with 

everyone singing & smiling. Thank you class 9 for 

working so hard not forgetting a MASSIVE thank 

you to Steve who has worked tirelessly, & 

sometimes thanklessly for weeks, organising the 

evening, we couldn't do without you Steve! The 

evening was to raise funds for class 9’s planned 

trip to Iceland in the summer. We are hoping to 

raise at least £2000. On the evening we made  

£267 and over the last few weeks we have raised 

£500. Well done class 9! Hannah Cockburn, 

Class 9 Guardian. 

 
KINDERGARTEN  
 

Dear Parents 

I appreciate the challenges that have been faced 

by us all this term and I would like to thank you 

for your open and honest discussions with myself 

and other school staff.  I am looking forward to 

working alongside you in the new term so that 

we can continue to ensure the best 

provision possible for your children. 

I wish you a Merry Christmas and all the best for 

the new year. 

Best wishes 

Tamsin 

 

 

 

 

 

GREAT AND WONDERFUL NEWS! 
 

 

We have six young published creative writers 

in our midst here at Steiner Academy Exeter. 

 

Kaya Ballantyne, Sam Moffat-Yeates, Maeve 

Salmon, Evelyn Derbyshire, Karina Gilbert and 

George Smith-Easton have had poems they 

submitted to Young Writers, South West Voices, 



selected and printed in a poetry anthology 

entitled 'The Poetry Games'. 

The brief was to write in poetic form to express 

your deepest thoughts and feelings on a 

contemporary issue. 

Our students wrote on a range of different topics 

and themes, using their imagination, a command 

of language and confident self-expression.  They 

have proved themselves to have excellent 

creative writing technique and literacy skills. 

This is both a personal individual success for 

each of them, and a whole school achievement. 

Congratulations Kaya, Sam, Maeve, Evelyn, 

Karina and George! 

Copies of the anthology will be available to read 

in the school Library and the English room. Jane 

Berry, English Lead. 

 

FORCES IN CLASS 7W 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

During the last 3 weeks we have been working on 

the Forces and experimenting with balanced and 

un-balanced forces. We have done an 'EGGS-

periment' in which we threw eggs out the 

window with the aim of using air resistance to 

ensure they do not break! It was a very 

successful and egg citing time. This last week we 

have been using our new knowledge on forces to 

set up a Chain Reaction Marble Run around the 

entire room. The class has been split into small 

groups who have each designed a section of the 

marble run. Watch this space for the video that 

we will put together... Danny Parcell, Class 7 

Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENT CHOIR – 12 DAYS OF SAE 
CHRISTMAS 
 

Don’t forget to check out SAE YouTube; 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOhWy4VF

qRHL7DVRUp0Kgyw. 

Our amazing parent choir are trending with their 

12 days of SAE Christmas! 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOhWy4VFqRHL7DVRUp0Kgyw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCOhWy4VFqRHL7DVRUp0Kgyw


CONGRATULATIONS RORY! 
 

Congratulations to Rory Mosse, Class 3 who 

passed his grading on Sunday at Exeter Martial 

Arts. He can now proudly wear the red and 

purple belt. 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MUSIC AND DRAMA UPPER SCHOOL 
ASSEMBLY 
 

Today the Upper School have treated us to a 

range of performance pieces. The Class 9 

students have been focusing on their Main 

Lesson: Comedy and Tragedy. They have 

researched the history of theatre from Greek, 

Medieval and Elizabethan traditions to modern 

day.  

Wearing the masks they had made, they 

performed scenes from the Greek tragedy 

Oedipus by Sophocles. Also, there were scenes 

from Shakespearean comedies and tragedies. 

 

 

 

The Drama GCSE students showed us a snapshot 

of their mock devised performances. These were 

based on social issues that they had researched. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 8 have been developing and crafting their 

slapstick comedy techniques. They performed 

their version of Buster Keaton’s Keystone Cops 

as well as their own original piece, using stock 

characters: the villain, the hero and the damsel-

in-distress. George played the ragtime music on 

the piano to accompany the performers. 

Music performances included solos by our first 

BTEC Music group. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class 8 entertained the audience with a variety 

of song covers. 

And finally, we were all invited to participate in 

a whole assembly sing-song of ‘Last Christmas’. 



Merry Christmas everyone! 

Jane Berry, Upper School English and Drama 

Teacher and English Lead 

Kate Graham, Music Teacher. 

 

STOP PRESS!!  DRAGONS' DEN 
RETURNS TO STEINER THIS 
THURSDAY..... 
 

The Dragons' panel is back to back a business 

deal for a new magazine.   

Class 8 have devised and produced a variety of 

creative magazines in Main Lesson English.  They 

have developed their writing to inform, advise 

and explain, as well as planning and preparing a 

persuasive marketing pitch to sell their ideas to 

the Dragons.  The project is intended to enhance 

reading, writing and speaking and listening skills 

and improve literacy. 

Film cameras will be present ready for rolling 

promptly, and the studio audience is requested 

to be ready! 

 

CLASS 8:  Good luck and may you be successful 

at pitching your wits and original magazine ideas 

to the daring, scheming, money-making 

Dragons!! 

And here are the winners! 

 

 

 

 

CLASS 6J PRESENTATION TO 
PARENTS 
 

 

On Thursday class 6J celebrated the exciting 

first term with a demonstration of the skills and 

subjects that have inspired them over the last 

few months. 

 

Parents proudly gazed on their children, 

realising the amazing young people they are 

developing into, whist they performed group 

juggling skills and demonstrated individual 

projects from Rocks and minerals to maths and 

business development.  

An amazing and enlightening morning was 

enjoyed by all. Alison Kinzett, Class 6J.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



SAVE THE CHILDREN – FUNDRAISING  
 
The school raised £213.37 for Save the Children 

last Friday on Christmas Jumper Day! Thank you 

to everyone who took part especially Rose, 

Laisey, Aliza, Mia, Tyler, Elliot, Ruben who 

enthusiastically helped collect. Merry Christmas 

Dana and Katie. 

  

NEWS FROM THE AMC 
 

The Trustees are pleased to tell everyone that 

Paul Hougham has been appointed as Acting 

Principle for the next two terms. We are sure 

Paul will continue to lead the green shoots of 

improvement that are evident since the Ofsted 

inspection. 

We are also pleased to say that Sara Stone has 

been appointed and the Designated Safeguarding 

Lead for the next two terms and will be working 

to improve the culture of safe practice across 

the school.  

Paul Winterton, SAE AMC. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome to this final newsletter of the year, 

and another roundup of the green shoots 

showing around the school. Whilst these are 

certainly encouraging, I will be working with the 

PTFA in the new year to discuss how they can be 

shared more effectively and widely, as well as 

ensuring that communication lines throughout 

school are renewed in a way that brings greater 

and swifter updates about changes and 

developments. 

As we enter the holidays, I would like to thank 

children, parents, staff and teachers for their 

presence and support of the school over this past 

term. It has undoubtedly been a rollercoaster 

ride with the very existence of the school under 

threat at various points. This last week has seen 

a coherence of the parent voice expressed in a 

very powerful way to various political 

stakeholders, and I am emboldened by that 

coherence. 

I wish you all restful and heartful holidays, and 

look forward to our adventures together in the 

new year. 

Paul 

 

 

 


